
Coast  Guard  Creates  Cyber
Mission Specialist Rating 

Coast Guard Capt. Samson Stevens shows an aerial view of the
Port  of  Virginia  during  the  Cyber  Component  Commanders’
Conference aboard Coast Guard Base Portsmouth, Virginia, March
6,  2020.  The  service  has  now  created  a  cyber  mission
specialist rating. U.S. COAST GUARD / Seaman Katlin Kilroy
ARLINGTON, Va. — The Coast Guard commandant has announced the
creation  of  a  cyber  mission  specialist  rating  and
corresponding chief warrant officer specialty to increase the
focus  and  professionalism  of  the  service’s  cyber
capabilities.  

Commandant Adm. Karl Schultz made the announcement during his
Feb. 24 annual “State of the Coast Guard Address” before an
audience at Coast Guard Air Station Clearwater, Florida.  

In  a  Feb.  25  message  to  the  Coast  Guard,  Shultz  further
amplified  the  announcement,  saying,  “Cyberspace  is  an
operational  domain  continuously  evolving  while  growing  in
importance and complexity. Operations in cyberspace require a
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professional and skilled workforce [military and civilian].
Competition  to  recruit,  retain,  and  grow  cyber  talent  is
constant.  A  dedicated  CMS  enlisted  rating  with  accessions
beginning at the E-5 paygrade, as is done with the diver
rating and an accompanying CYBR [cyber] specialty, will best
provide a trained, proficient, and professional workforce to
enable and conduct cyberspace operations. 

“Members of the CMS rating and CYBR specialty will have the
opportunity to serve in a broad range of missions,” he said.
“The  Coast  Guard’s  cyber  program  plays  a  critical  role
operating a secure cyberspace for the Service, protecting the
Marine Transportation System against malicious actors seeking
to identify new ways to exploit cyberspace, and countering
adversaries’ intent on disrupting Coast Guard operations or
negatively impacting national interests. Members of the CMS
rating and CYBR specialty will continue to serve in critical
positions  within  [Coast  Guard]  Cyber  Command,  U.S.  Cyber
Command, DHS Cybersecurity and Infrastructure Security Agency
areas, districts and sectors and elsewhere as required. 
 
 


